Jacqui Wallace

From:

Jacqui Wallace

Sent:

12 June 2013 14:56

To:

'Pearl Ochei'

Subject:

RE: Notification of a Public Procession: 29 June 2013

Pearl,

I note what you write and I will consult the Chief Constable and put your request on the agenda for the Licensing Committee meeting that will take place at 10:00am on 18 June 2013, in the Town House, Broad Street, Aberdeen. Please confirm that you will be attending the meeting to speak in support of your request.

With regard to last year, a notification for a Festival of Life Procession was submitted to us, but later withdrawn as the date (30 June) clashed with the Armed Forces Day parade. The organiser advised me that they would move it to 23 June 2012, but I made it quite clear in my response that a fresh notification would have to be submitted for that date, as another risk assessment would have to be undertaken. No notification was submitted therefore no procession should have taken place as it is an offence to do so without giving the proper notice.

Finally, the application that was submitted and later withdrawn did not have three separate routes; rather it was broken down into three distinct parts with three stop points along the length of the route.

regards

Jacqui Wallace

Administration Officer
Registered Paralegal
Litigation and Licensing
Legal and Democratic Services
Corporate Governance
Aberdeen City Council
Business Hub 6 L1S
Marischal College
Broad Street
Aberdeen
AB10 1AB

E:mail:

Direct Dial: 01224 522985 Direct Fax: 01224 522491 www.aberdeencity.gov.uk

Any internal legal advice provided herein is for Client Service only. Written permission must be sought from the author prior to any disclosure to an external organisation or third party.